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President's Message

Greetings from President's Desk!
At the very Onset [ want to wish you a very Happy and Peaceful
2017.
The memories of MICROCON- 2016 at Chandigarh are still very
fresh in our minds. This has been one of the best congress of
[AMM ever held. The academic content, punctuality, hospitality,
and all other arrangements were simply superb. Dr Arunloke
Chakrabarty and Dr Pallab Ray and their team deserve a big
applause from all the ITAMM members. The beautiful
surroundings truly justifying its name as 'city beautiful
Chandigarh' and the mildly chilly mornings and sunny days ( not
expected by many delegates)will always remain in our hearts .
For me it was a special treat as PGI Chandigarh is my Alma matter and I spent 16 wonderful
years of my life at the Institute and city of Chandigarh.
T am extremely thankful to all the members for putting their trust in me as President of
IAMM. My special thanks are to EC members and the team at Chandigarh who placed trust
on me to carry on this flag of IAMM flying high. I thanks every body in all humility and
hope that I'shall be able to come up to their expectations.
I attended the first meeting of TAMM at Lady Hardinge Medical college Delhi and
presented my first oral paper in this conference. Since then, the small community of
Microbiologists who were struggling for their existence, IAMM has become a large body
with thousands of members and a scientific organization which now is well recognised not
only known in India but abroad as well.
T think the steps which are being taken toward moving to Clinical Microbiology are very
importantand we mustall support and work toward it.
IAMM has received support from CDC towards laboratory strengthening and lab mapping ,
which is an important area and I feel that this grant will start the ball rolling and soon we
shall be able to have a very good net work of Microbiology laboratories all over India of
International standard.
The EQAS programme which is now being run from two centres namely, CMC, Vellore
and SGRH, Delhi under Dr Balaji and Dr Chand Wattal, respectively is expanding and
many laboratories even in private medical colleges are participating in this programme
which will help to improve the quality of Microbiology services in the country. Tam hopeful
to see that EQAS programme for Virology and Molecular Biology is also put in place so
that these services also have a quality assurance .
1 was very happy to see our young members actively participating in the proceedings of the
conference at Chandigarh and 1 would like them to be active like this so that in next
generation Microbiology occupies place of being a choice specialty for the doctors and not
asubject which is thrust on them.
Finally [ assure that with the support of all the young members and all the wisdom and
guidance of our experienced colleagues I shall make every effort to take IAMM to new
heights.
Looking forward to meet you all in Ranchi.
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